
This is Hannah Cox, Editor-in-Chief for Hemispheres: The Tufts University Journal of 

International Affairs. We are a student-run academic journal founded in 1977 that publishes 

outstanding research papers and photographs by undergraduates in the interdisciplinary field of 

international affairs. As of today, we are now seeking submissions for our 47th volume on the 

theme of Currency of Power; see below for details.  

 

Submissions should be research pieces, approx. 5000-8000 words, written by undergraduates 

from a broad range of disciplines relevant to international affairs (economics, history, political 

science, sociology, etc.). Visit this link for the paper requirements and guidelines; please direct 

all submissions to hemispheres@tufts.edu and ensure compliance with the submission checklist. 

Submission Deadline: January 25th, 2024 

 

Actors in the international system negotiate, exchange, amass, and expend power in their routine 

decision-making. In this way, power may be described as a currency. For the next issue of 

Hemispheres, students should assess transactions or reserves of power within international 

affairs. 

 

We welcome and encourage a broad interpretation of the theme. Potential research topics may 

include but are not limited to the following: 

Morality and enforcement of norms, emergence or adaptation of geopolitical alliances, trust and 

reputation, human rights, cooperative climate policy, contested territories, cyberwarfare, 

neocolonialism, trade blocs and disputes, dedollarization, authoritarianism and coups, electoral 

politics, competition in outer space 
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